
Within the Commonwealth of Massachusetts, the Bureau of Forest Fire Control 
administers the USDA Forest Service's Federal Excess Property Program 
(FEPP). This program provides cities and towns with free fire fighting materials. 
Any equipment acquired must be used for fire control purposes only. Since its 
inception, Massachusetts fire departments and agencies have benefited by the 
free use of portable pumps, generators, vehicles and other necessary equipment 
worth over $15 million. 
 
One of the biggest successes stories of the FEPP, has been the ability to acquire 
Stewart & Stevenson Family of Medium Tactical Vehicles (FMTV) in both 2.5 
and 5 ton configurations.  The Stewart & Stevenson trucks are a significant 
upgrade from the previous 2.5 and 5 tons available from FEPP.  They have 
proven to be an excellent platform to build brush trucks on within the 
Commonwealth, with its proven track record of superior off-road mobility and 
reliability. The cabs are more comfortable, can fit 3 firefighters, have an 
automatic transmission making it easier for firefighters to operate.  
 

Below are some of  the trucks within the Commonwealth 

Nantucket Tanker 1 
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MA Forest Fire Control Truck 3-6 

Hancook Tanker 5 
Harwich Forestry 71 
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